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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Dr. Mark Taggart, Ghai fp. 
Faculty Senate ful le 

VA FROM: Steve Ballard 

Chancellor 

DATE: October 25, 2007 

SUBJECT: Resolution 07-03 

I hereby approve Faculty Senate Resolution 07-03 with the following amendment: 

The effective implementation date for the use of the “+/-“ grading system will be Fall 2012. All 
students will move to the new grading system at that time. 

This amendment is necessary in order to make the transition in Banner since Banner will only accept 
one grading scale for students at a time. However, grade reports for students enrolled prior to fall 
2012 will migrate into the new system as the standard letter grade. 

Further, I encourage the Senate to work with the Registrar’s Office and Academic Advising to 
communicate the change in policy to all students so they are aware of the policy change and 
understand its implications. 

Email copy: 
Faculty Officers 
Marilyn Sheerer, Interim Provost and Vice Chancellor for Academic and Student A ffairs 
Phyllis Horns, Interim Vice Chancellor for Health Sciences 
Deirdre Mageean, Vice Chancellor for Research and Graduate Studies 

East Carolina University is a constituent institution of the University of North Carolina. An equal opportunity/affirmative action university, 
which accommodates the needs of individuals with disabilities.  



Resolution #07-03 

Approved by the Faculty Senate: February 20, 2007 

Approved by the Chancellor: October 25, 2007 

Revisions to the ECU Undergraduate Catalog, Section 5. Academic Regulations, 

relating to Grade Points and Grade Point Average, Grade Replacement Policy, 

Warning and Probation, and Special Readmission (Forgiveness) Policy. 

a Propose to replace the current text in the Undergraduate Catalog to read 
as follows: (Additions are noted in bold print and deletions are noted in 

strikethrough.) 

“GRADE POINTS AND GRADE POINT AVERAGE 

A grade (quality) point system based on all hours attempted at East 
Carolina University is used to calculate student scholarship. 

The following grade symbols are currently in use for undergraduate 
courses: 

Grade | Meaning 

Achievement substantially exceeds basic course 

expectations | 
Achievement exceeds basic course expectations 

  
Achievement adequately meets basic course 

expectations | 

Achievement falls below basic course expectations 

Sad 

Berg 

D 

F 
Fall ae crag 

Failure - achievement does not justify credit for 
course 

| Incomplete (granted for deficiency in quantity, not quality, 

of work) 
|N _| Audited 
     



Grade points for a course are computed by multiplying the number of co 
semester-hour credits by the numerical values assigned to the letter grade 
received. Numerical values for letter grades are as follows: 

  

*Although no grade points are given for a grade of F, the hours attempted 
are recorded for each attempt of a given course. (See Grade Replacement 
Policy, below.) The GPA is then obtained by dividing the total number of 
grade points earned by the total number of semester hour credits hours 

attempted.” 

Propose to replace the current text in the Undergraduate Catalog to read 
as follows: (Additions are noted in bold print and deletions are noted in  



strikethrough.) 

“GRADE REPLACEMENT POLICY 
. A student is permitted to use the Grade Replacement Policy a maximum 

of three times for courses below 3000 in which he or she has earned a 

grade of C-, D+, D, D-, or F. 

For example, a student may replace a grade in three different courses or 
may replace a single course grade a maximum of three times or a 
combination thereof not to exceed the limits of the policy. Approval to use 
the policy will not be given if a student wishes to repeat a course after he 
or she has successfully completed an advanced course covering the same 
or similar material, for example, a course in the same academic discipline 
for which the repeated course is a prerequisite. 

To replace a grade, the student should request a grade replacement on 

the grade replacement form, register for the course during the registration 
period, and submit the form to the Office of the Registrar. 

For the student to implement the policy, the form should be submitted no 

later than the last day of classes of the semester in which the student 

retakes the course. Although the original grade will not be used in 

determining the GPA of the student, the original grade will remain on the 

student’s permanent academic record and will be included in the 

calculation for consideration for honors. 

The replacement grade, or last grade, stands. Students receiving an F on 

the replacement grade must repeat the course if credit is required for 

graduation. In the event that the original grade was a D+, D, or D-, no 

additional credit hours will be awarded. Inthe-eventihat the original 
: afonsl i iH led” 

Ot Propose to replace the current text in the Undergraduate Catalog to read 

as follows:(Addition is noted in bold print and deletion is noted in 

strikethrough.) 

“WARNING AND PROBATION 
A student will be placed on academic warning if his or her cumulative GPA 
is less than 2.0 2.00 but meets the minimum GPA required for his or her 
retention period. A student will be placed on academic probation if he or 
she does not meet the current academic eligibility standards. Students on 
probation are required to meet with their advisor and attend an academic 
review session conducted by the Academic Advising and Support Center  



or his or her academic unit prior to registration for the next academic term 

(fall or spring). A student will remain on academic warning or probation 
until the required GPA is obtained or the student is suspended.” 

Propose to replace the current text in the Undergraduate Catalog to read 
as follows:(Addition is noted in bold print and deletion is noted in 

strikethrough.) 

“Special Readmission (Forgiveness) Policy 
East Carolina University students who have been out of school for a 
minimum of three consecutive academic years (six semesters, summer 

sessions excluded) may request special readmission. Such requests must 
be submitted in writing according to application deadline dates as 

specified above. 

Students who have been enrolled at another college or university since 
their last enrollment at East Carolina University must submit to the Office 
of Admissions official transcripts indicating that a minimum cumulative C 
average (2.0 on a 4.0 scale) has been earned in all transferable courses 
attempted. No transfer credit will be awarded for courses taken at any 
institution of higher education during the initial three consecutive academic 
years. For courses taken in subsequent years, only those in which the 
student received a grade of C or better will be accepted for transfer credit 
at ECU. The sole exception is that students may attend ECU during 
summer sessions for credit. 

Subsequent GPAs of students readmitted under this policy will be 
computed without inclusion of previous course work in which a grade 
below G C- was received; credit toward graduation will not be allowed for 

such course work. However, this work will be included in calculations for 
consideration for degrees with distinction. 

A student may be readmitted under the Forgiveness Policy only one time. 
Those readmitted under this policy are on academic probation for the first 
19 s.h. of attempted course work. At the end of the term in which the 
nineteenth semester hour is attempted, a minimum cumulative C average 
must have been earned at East Carolina University on all course work 
attempted since readmission under forgiveness. Failure to meet this 
stipulation will result in the student’s being ineligible, except for summer 
school, until such time as the C average is obtained.”  


